
 м 

 

¢ŜƭΥ ффпу ннрт       CŀȄΥ ффлт лопн 

Principalõs Message 
Stop Press: 
Thursday 25th Feb 2021 Kindergarten and new students individual photos. 
Friday 26th Feb Unfortunately the P&C Kindergarten Parent Evening event at the Golf 
Club has been postponed.   
 

 
Parent Information Evenings/ Interviews  
Thank you to all the classroom teachers for their class/ grade and stage presentations to 
parents/caregivers over the last few weeks.  
The next opportunity to speak with your childôs teacher will be in Weeks 8 and 9 for 
parent interviews. These will be organised from the 15th -26th March.  
 
 

 
Student Representative Council (SRC) 
Congratulations to the Student Representative Council Members, who were selected 
over the last two weeks by their peers. The full SRC student list is published on Page 
4. The students had their first meeting yesterday with Mrs McLean and discussed a 
number of issues and developed an understanding of the expectations of their role in 
2021.     
 

 
Numeracy: Building Numeracy Leadership 
Our teachers are constantly updating their skills through high quality professional 
learning. This year, we will be continuing Building Numeracy Leadership professional 
learning and will embed the concepts into the Mathematical programs. Students and 
teachers are particularly focusing on expectations to use the correct mathematical 
vocabulary.   
 
Kindergarten and Year 6 Buddy Program 
The Kindergarten and Year 6 Buddy Program started this week.  To promote a 
smooth transition to school, each new Kindergarten student is paired with a Year 
6 student who helps the younger children become familiar with school routines 
and is a friendly face to go to in times of need. The older children in return 
develop responsibility and tolerance. For more photos, see Page 5. 
 
 
 
 

Premiers Reading Challenge 
One of our targets this year is to increase the number of students in the top two bands for Reading. It would 
be a great support for our students if they were involved in the Premierôs Reading Challenge. Mrs Swick 
ensures that our students are kept informed of the dates for this challenge. Please try to encourage your child 
to read as much as possible.  
There are a number of changes to the Challenge in 2021 to support student engagement and participation. It 
launches on Monday 1st March and closes on 20th August.  
 
Building Work 
The Cricket Nets are being demolished this week and new cricket nets will 
be installed over the next six weeks. The Canteen still has scaffolding on the 
ramp side of the building and this will be completed in the coming weeks. 
We have finally had some news about the water stations on the oval. The 
Asset Management Unit Representative met with our Year 6 students last 
week to start this process.  
 
Student News 

Congratulations to the students who were selected to represent 
Manly West at Zone Trials for sport. For Basketball, the students 
were: Rhys Dundas-Gold (5B), Henry Higson(5B), Will Davis (6C), 
Louie Hurlow (5W), Tayah Rubes (6G) and Oliver Peck (6S). From 
these trials, Rhys and Tayah were successful in being invited to the 
Sydney North Regional Trials being held next week. Rebecca 
Maharjan will compete at the Zone Tennis Trials tomorrow. We 
wish Rhys, Tayah and Rebecca the best of luck!  

 
Congratulations to Hudson Bates in 3L who won every event for his age group at the 
Queenscliff Surf Lifesaving Club championships on the weekend. This is an amazing 
achievement! Well done Hudson.  
 

Mrs Julie Organ 
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  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

 Bushlink visited our 
school recently. For 
more details, see 
Page 3.  
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From the Deputyõs Desk  

 
Congratulations to the following students for gaining 4 Expectation Cards to 

receive an Expectation Certificate: Imogen Pooley, Leon Del Bene, 

Bayer Lee, Leila Elder, Sarah Mclean, Chloe Hodgkinson, 

William Atkinson, Clare Allen - Tucker, Evan Roberts, Elliot 

Taylor, Jonah Gracia, Tess Hutton.   

Special congratulations to Elliot Taylor, Tess Hutton,  

Clara Allen - Tucker  and Evan Roberts  for gaining a Bronze Banner 

and Jonah Gracia, Clara Allen - Tucker  and Tess Hutton for gaining a silver 
banner. 

 
Kitchen Garden lessons 

We are so lucky to have Mrs Dowdle and Mrs Penn who teach Kitchen Garden lessons to 

our Year 3 and 4 students. They integrate Science and PD/H outcomes with sustainability 

concepts. Students learn about growing and preparing healthy food in order to build 

their understanding of where food comes from and encourage them to try new, tasty 

foods.  
 

 

Swimming Carnival Ribbons 
Congratulations to all our award recipients from the swimming carnival. We presented the swimming carnival 
ribbons at an assembly on Monday. Many of these students will now compete at the District Swimming Carnival 
on Friday 5th March at the Warringah Aquatic Centre. Good luck to you all and Go Manly West!! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders: 

 

Kindergarten students and students who are new to Manly West will be having their individual portraits taken 

tomorrow. You can purchase these later in the term when class photographs are taken.  

 

Scripture classes will start next week, Thursday 4th March. 

 
Mrs Amber Fuller 


